THE DAILY Tuesday, August 7, 2001

THIS WEEK
* For a full calendar of events at Lane, check the online college calendar at
http://206.98.102.225/L.CC/events.phtml?show=week . Contact: Therese Picado, Ext. 2060.

ICE CREAM SOCIAL SET FOR PRESIDENT’S FIRST DAY

Mary Spilde’s first day in the office as president is Tuesday, August 14. Please drop by to say
hello at an ice cream social from 2 to 4 p.m. in Bristow Square, main campus. Look for balloons and
streamers, tables laden with delicious ice cream toppings, and enjoy music by Linda Danielson. Contact:
President’s Office.

DEADLINE FOR NEXT WEEK’S DAILY IS EARLY

The deadline for next week’s Daily (Tuesday, August 14, issue) is noon on Friday, August 3.
Deadline normally is noon of the day before publication; apologies for any inconvenience caused by this
one-time early deadline. For submission information, see How To Use The Daily at the end of every issue.
Contact: Joan Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu .

WHAT'S COOKING THIS SUMMER?

If you would like a copy of next week's menu e-mailed to you at the end of each week, contact
Amy Bennett in Foodservices at bennetta@lanecc.edu or call Ext. 2006 and you will be added to her e-mail
list.

LCCEF CALLS MEETING

A Lane Community College Employees Federation (classified union) membership meeting will be
held Thursday, August 9, at 5 p.m. in Forum 308 (Bldg. 17). Current bargaining information will be shared.
Contact: Shelley Evans.

PRINTING DEADLINE REMINDER

Instructional packets and books needed for fall term classes should be submitted to
Printing/Graphics by Friday, August 10. Materials needed for the first day of fall term should be submitted
by September 17. Thanks for your cooperation. Questions? Call Vicki Miller, Ext. 2373.

TRIO ENROLLMENT OPENINGS
TRIO enrollment will have openings. Students can pick up application packets and orientation
schedules starting Monday, August 20. Contact: Marla Norton, Ext. 3131.

BROWN BAG DISCUSSION ON LIVES OF BOLIVIAN WOMEN

On Wednesday, August 15, from 12 to 1 p.m. in Bldg. 1 (Student Services) Rm. 202, the Women's
Program hosts an informal discussion with Nelma Rengifo, a visitor from Bolivia. Bring your lunch and
join us in the new Women's Center on campus for this informative discussion on the lives of Bolivian
women today. Call Ext. 2352 for more information. Contact: Patsy Raney.

CLOSURES

Printing/Graphics will have limited staffing Thursday, August 16, for in-service activities. There
will be no printing, bindery or graphics operations that day. The front lobby will be open 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. if
you wish to drop off work requests or pick up finished orders. Please call Ext. 2373 to report convenience
copier problems. Questions? Call Vicki Miller at Ext. 2373.

A department list of summer closures and modified hours is available on the web at
http://www.lanecc.edu/instadv/closes01.htm .

WEB-CT WORKSHOP SCHEDULED FOR SEPTEMBER 20



A WebCT refresher workshop open to people either working currently with WebCT or familiar
with WebCT will be held from 1 to 3 p.m. in PE (Bldg. 5) Rm. 125. The two-hour session will include a
discussion on what's new with version 3.6 and a general Q and A on the software aspect of WebCT. Feel
free to come with questions specific to your WebCT class. No preregistration is required for this refresher
workshop. Regular WebCT classes will be offered during fall term in a series of four two-hour classes.
Watch The Daily the second week of the term for times and dates. Contact: Julie Baker.

COLLEGE TELEPHONE PREFIX TO CHANGE

Qwest is planning to assign a new, single telephone prefix to Lane to replace the various prefixes
currently in use, with two exceptions.

One exception is that Florence and Cottage Grove will retain their current seven-digit numbers for
local callers, as well as gain a new seven-digit number with the new collegewide prefix for other callers.
College staff will be able to use either the seven-digit numbers or the last four digits.

The other exception is that community learning center phone numbers will not change.

Individual extensions will not change and will become the last four digits of the new seven-digit
numbers. Staff will have the option of dialing the last four digits only.

The new prefix will allow direct, seven-digit dialing to every telephone at Lane. For example,
Daily readers will be able to dial xxx-2591 to reach The Daily directly, instead of the current procedure of
dialing 747-4501 and then extension 2591.

The new prefix will be announced in December and will start working in mid-February. The
current main campus number, 747-4501, will work for one year after the change, but the other affected
seven-digit numbers will expire two months after the change.

The new, single prefix will allow faster service and accommodate more calls per line. It will also
make college numbers show up on caller ID screens.

Plan ahead for this change as you order business cards, stationery, design publications, etc. If you
have questions, contact Virginia Brady at Ext. 2565 or e-mail bradyv(@lanecc.edu .

RECYCLE OLD PHONE BOOKS
Please bring your old phone books to the Recycling Area on the first floor, east side of the Center
Building, where a large box has been set up. Contact: Jennifer Hayward, Ext. 2594.

SAVE THE COLLEGE MONEY BY REDUCING YOUR ENERGY CONSUMPTION

Oregon has some of the cheapest electricity rates in the country, but they are about to go up.
EWERB is estimating that our electricity rates will increase by 60 percent in October. This means that Lane's
annual electricity expenses on main campus alone will increase from about $435,000 to $700,000. That's
$265,000! It is critical that we start saving now.

How can you help? Turn off your computer monitor when you leave your office. This will not
decrease the life of your monitor. According to the Environmental Protection Agency's Energy Star
website, you can turn your monitor on and off five or more times a day for 20 years. Screen savers do not
save energy. In order to save energy, you must turn off your monitor or enable your monitor's power
management feature. If all of the college's 1,000-plus monitors were turned off when the user went home
for the evening, the college would save $16,000 per year. If monitors are not in use for about half the day
and are turned off;, this will save an additional $2,000 per year. Contact: Jennifer Hayward, Recycling and
Facilities, Ext. 2594,

JOBS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
* TRIO Tutor/Mentor Coordinator/Instructional Specialist, closing 8/15
* Catering/Pantry Assistant/Foodservice Specialist, closing 8/17

JOBS OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE
CLASSIFIED CONTRACT

* Mechanical Maintenance Worker/Facilities Management and Planning, closes 8/14

* Assessment/Testing Specialist/Counseling Department, closes 08/14

ADS



FAREWELL: I would like to say thank you to the LCC family for many years of wonderful experiences
and fond memories. LCC is one of the finest community colleges I know. Without a doubt in my mind,
LCC will change, but I am confident that quality and excellence will continue. For me, it's viva Las Vegas!
Do you know of someone new moving to Eugene? I have reduced the price of my home to $164,500.
(That's a great bargain for a someone shopping for a quality built, four-bedroom home, fenced yard,
sprinkler system, irrigation well, 14 minutes from LCC.) Interested buyers can call my realtor, Lynda
Duffy, 541-465-8115. f you would like to keep in touch, or if you plan a trip my way, I can always be
reached at WongLI (@aol.com . Best wishes to all for a wonderful new academic year! The moving truck
has arrived! Farewell from Linda Wong, Academic Learning Skills.

CUTE, COZY AND CLEAN: Two-bedroom home on quiet River Road area dead-end, available
September 1. Includes living and dining rooms, laundry room with washer and dryer, charming kitchen
with appliances, small front and back yards. Pets negotiable. $675 per month. Call Karen Irmscher, ABSE,
or Buck at 689-2094.

FAMILY YARD SALE: Lots of miscellaneous items, including infant/toddler girls clothing, knick-knacks,
kitchen item, and one ugly brown chair. Saturday, August 11, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 4910 Center Way (Hilyard to
East Amazon to Center Way) Melanie Davis, LFC, Ext. 3308."

WANTED: REASONABLY PRICED 26-INCH suitcase with wheels, black color preferred. Call Laura
Tamura, President's Office, Ext. 2301."

UPGRADED PC COMPUTERS FOR INTERDEPARTMENTAL SALE ONLY: Electronics Services has
several upgraded PC computers for sale (monitors, keyboard, mouse included). The PCs are Pentium 200 to
233MHz., with 64 meg RAM, typically a 2.1 gig hard drive, network card for college network access,
floppy drive, and Window 98 with Microsoft Office 2000 installed. Costs are around $135 to about $160
each with trade-in PC. A CD drive can be installed for an additional $50 charge. Contact Robert Vogel at
Ext. 2460 if interested in one of these updated (used) machines.

TOWER OF POWER CUSTOM DUAL CPU'S computer system, 1.0 GHz in CPUs, Windows 2000 OS,
196 MB RAM, 20 GB hard drive, 10/100 Nic, Awesome 32 MB video, 50x CD-ROM, much more. Also
willing to rebuild to meet your needs. Tower only, $1,000. Call Tony Gonzalez (Willamette CLC) for quote
at 607-5517 or gonzalezt@]lanecc.edu .’

HELP EXCHANGE STUDENT SET UP HOUSE: I am attempting to help a former housemate get settled
in her first apartment. If you have a couch, living room type chair, desk, bicycle or other miscellaneous
items you were going to sell in a garage sale or give to Goodwill, please give me a call first. Thanks!
Bridget McDonagh, Personnel Services, Ext. 2847.

NEED USED BABY JOGGER for my daughter for her paper route. She likes to run the route for training,
and a baby jogger would be perfect. If you have a used, inexpensive (relatively) baby jogger that you are no
longer using, and would be willing to sell, please contact Marge Barnhart, Women's Program, Transitions
to Success, Ext. 2137, or barnhartm@lanecc.edu or home, 343-8241. Thank you.

PRINTER FOR SALE. Hewlett-Packard Deskjet 500c color/bw printer for your computer. Just got a gift
of a new one, so this one (little used and in excellent condition) can be yours for only $75 Phone Demetri
Liontos at ESL/DTC Ext. 2916 or at home, 345-0207.

NEED HOME for an orange/white tabby kitten. She is about 12 weeks old, medium length hair and golden
eyes. She is very sweet and loves to play. I'm calling her Flame. Also, two adult Persians. One female
w/upper respiratory problems, one black/white male w/an eye problem. They are very sweet and
affectionate. Call Georgia Nissen, LASR Project Office, Ext. 3261.

FOR SALE: 1994 SATURN SL2. Interior and exterior in excellent condition. AC, stereo, brand new tires
and battery. Maintenance record available, gets excellent mileage. A bargain at $3,950 or best reasonable
offer. Call Judy McKenzie (ALS) at 341-1699.™



DUPLEX FOR RENT: Roomy two bedroom duplex in friendly, pretty, quiet neighborhood (2602 Onyx).
Easy access to UO and LCC. House is on a hillside with a small patio in back and small yard in front. Well
behaved pets with responsible human companions are welcome, but there is no fenced yard. $550 per
month, $450 deposit. Barbara Meininger(Math) 343-2664. Available after August 1.™

FOR SALE: LIKE NEW INFLATABLE fishing boat with motor and motor mount. Complete package,
$225. Mary Schreiber (Staff Development) 345-4023.™"

FOR SALE: '99 DODGE RAM, V10, quad cab, 4x4 2500 SLT, black, automatic, air, CD, 3" lift, new 35"
Swamper tires, Ultra wheels. PIAAs, light covers, fender flares, Billit grill, 15,000 miles. Asking $23,000,
offers considered. Call 942-9536 or e-mail Linda Coursey in Facilities, courseyl@lanecc.edu .™

FOR SALE: 1997 FORD EXPLORER four door, 4x4, automatic, V6. This is an XLT with all the extras.
Air conditioning plus rear air conditioning, power steering, power windows, power door locks, AM/FM
stereo with cassette and six-CD changer, dual power seats, privacy glass, running boards,
compass/temperature display, added third row rear facing bench seat, keyless entry pad, anti-theft system,
new tires, $15,000. Contact Sallie Holloman, KLCC, 338-4477."

FOR RENT: Full-time, serious older student with half-time teenage daughter seeks woman to rent room
and office in her 1940s house near UO. Large yard, garden, washer and dryer. $450/month includes
utilities. Chemically sensitive to cigarette smoke and artificial scents. Drug-free household. Pets negotiable.
Contact Linda Schantol in EFLS at Ext. 2419 or call or e-mail Ratina at 912-2631 or ratinal @juno.com ."

MY 11-YEAR-OLD GRANDSON would like to purchase a bench press set. Obviously, he does not have
unlimited funds. If you or someone you know is using one for a hat rack, please call me at 461-5822.
Sydney Wilson (retired, Student Health).™

MISC. FOR SALE: Schwinn Airdyne exercise bike, excellent condition, $250 or best offer. Brand new,
large oak-framed mirror with shelf and peg hooks, 22.5" high x 31.5" wide, nice, $65 or best offer.
Schwinn Le Tour Touring Bicycle, superlight, needs new tires, hardly used, $85 or best offer. Alder
woodblock trestle dining table with two chairs, $75 or best offer. Newer 10-foot aluminum ladder, $75 or
best offer. Helen, 688-8984 or Trish Hamer, P/G, Ext. 2674.™

SEEKING HOUSE TO RENT: Couple seeks house to rent. Prefer rural property within an hour's drive of
the college, but will consider extremely quiet neighborhood in town. Cat and very small dog (both well-
mannered with references), no children, non-smoking, prefer under $1,200. E-mail manatee@silcom.com
or call (805) 347-1299 and leave message and best time for us to return your call. Jeffrey Borrowdale,
Social Science. ™

HELLO ALL, I DESPERATELY NEED THE HELP of some fun loving, energized, slightly nutty people. I
am the fundraising chairperson for the Territorial Youth Park and Center in Veneta. This is a project to
construct a park and facility for the youth of West Lane so that they can be provided with healthy, fun,
athletic, and artistic activities. I am presently planning two fundraising events, a street
dance/BBQ/skateboarding event on August 11, and a triathlon race we are calling West Lane Row, Ride &
Run on September 15. Our committee needs more interested parents and volunteers to make these events
successful. There are many ways you can help. I promise you will have a few laughs and get a warm
feeling inside. For more information please call me at home, 935-6905. or e-mail geyer@linecut. Robin
Geyer, Facilities.™

HOW TO USE THE DAILY. The Daily is e-mailed Tuesday mornings during summer term. The deadline
for submissions is noon Monday. E-mail submissions to Daily@lanecc.edu or fax to (541)744-3989, or
mail to The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405. Contact information is
required to run with the item. All items re edited for brevity and Associated Press style. News items run
once, event and deadline announcement items run one to three times. Ads run three times. Ads are free and
may be placed only by employees, retirees or board members. Health and bereavement notices must be




approved by the subject, family member, or a close personal friend. Opinion pieces, political advocacy,
personal ads, and corporate ads prohibited. Questions? Contact Joan Aschim, Editor, Ext. 2591. 8/7/01



THE DAILY Tuesday, August 14, 2001

TODAY: ICE CREAM SOCIAL FOR PRESIDENT SPILDE

This is Dr. Mary Spilde's first day in the office as president. Come say hello at an ice cream social
from 2 to 4 p.m. in Bristow Square. Look for balloons and streamers, tables laden with delicious ice cream
toppings, and listen for the melodies of Linda Danielson. Contact: President's Office.

WEDNESDAY: BROWN BAG DISCUSSION ON LIVES OF BOLIVIAN WOMEN

On Wednesday, August 15, from 12 to 1 p.m. in Bldg. 1 (Student Services) Rm. 202, the Women's
Program hosts an informal discussion with Nelma Rengifo, a visitor from Bolivia. Bring your lunch and
join us in the new Women's Center on campus for this informative discussion on the lives of Bolivian
women today. Call Ext. 2352 for more information. Contact: Patsy Raney.

THURSDAY: FACILITIES MANAGEMENT TEAM MEETING

The Facilities Management Team will meet Thursday, August 16, from 3 to 5 p.m. in the
Boardroom, Bldg 3. Agenda items include: Bldg. 11 designated smoking area, ESL space needs, Electronic
Services temporary space need, proposed change in Bldg. 11 (Math and Arts) remodel. Contact: Judy Ann
Fuller, Ext. 2564.

COMING UP AT LANE
For a full calendar of events at Lane, check the online college calendar at
http://206.98.102.225/LCC/events.phtml?show=week . Contact: Therese Picado, Ext. 2060.

WHERE IS BUILDING 1?

During this period of flux, many students (and some staff) are wandering around campus confused
and bewildered. Please take extra care to direct students to their destination and note the following:

1. If you need to create temporary signage, contact Shirley Nagy in Printing/Graphics. She can
tailor the most current map to your specific needs with "You are Here" and route designations and other
important information you might want to include. Signs can be ordered in poster-size, 8 1/2 x 11 bond and
4 x 5 index cards. Call Ext. 2373 for more information.

2. Familiarize yourself with building numbers and the location of key services. Keep copies of the
most current map (see #1 above) at your desk and give them to students as a directional aid.

3. Do not place temporary signs on the new permanent wayfinding signs. This creates more clutter
for students to decipher and adds to their frustration.

4. Posters will be posted at major entrances to the college and around the Center Building
directing students to Building 1, the new Student Services Building, this week.

5. New overall directories will be installed at all major entrances to the college by fall term.

For more information, contact the Bond office at Ext. 2727 or Institutional Advancement at Ext.
2060.

ENROLLMENT SERVICES AND STUDENT FINANCIAL SERVICES ACCESS

Enrollment Services and Student Financial Services are now located in Room 123 of Building 1
(Student Services). This area includes 43 employees working in Students First!, Past Due Accounts,
Student Records, Operations Team (formerly part of College Finance), Financial Aid, Sponsored Accounts
and Scholarships, and the directors’ offices for Enrollment Services and Student Financial Services.

Due to confidentiality of much of the work provided by these offices, walk-in access to the area is
limited and exterior doors are locked or have access code keypads. Students and the public needing the
services of these offices now begin with a SF! representative. If they need further assistance, they are
referred to a team member who meets with them in one of three consultation rooms.

Staff who need to work with the Operations team regarding institutional financial transactions may
knock at the door nearest SF! window 7 between the hours of 8 a.m. and noon, or may drop deposits in the
drop safe outside the door. For details on what transactions are handled by Operations, please call Ext.
3011.



Staff needing regular contact with other offices in the secured area are asked to cal Darlene Baker at
Ext. 2614. She will provide an appropriate access code so you can enter the space when you need to. Staff
needing occasional access to this area should either call the person you need to see in advance of your visit,
or contact the welcome desk in the lobby when you arrive. A staff member will greet you at the door and
you will be able to get the assistance you need.

Thanks to everyone for your patience and cooperation. Please contact Helen Barker Garrett, director
of Enrollment Services, at Ext. 2686 if you have questions or concerns.

IF YOU USE A MODEM TO CONNECT TO LCC'S REMOTE ACCESS

Lane is implementing a new remote access system with individual user names/passwords and 56K
access. Due to security issues and legal liabilities this new system will be activated immediately. The old
system of one user name and password (guest/lcc) will no longer be in service as of August 24. Remote
access is a privilege available to current Lane employees. An e-mail is being sent to all Lane employees
detailing the new procedures for remote access. If you are interested in retaining or obtaining a remote
access account, please carefully read the e-mail and follow the instructions outlined. If you have any
questions, please contact the Computer Services Help Desk at Ext. 4155.

CLOSURES

PRINTING/GRAPHICS will have limited staffing Thursday, August 16, for in-service activities.
There will be no printing, bindery or graphics operations that day. The front lobby will be open 8 a.m. to 5
p-m. if you wish to drop off work requests or pick up finished orders. Please call Ext. 2373 to report
convenience copier problems. Questions? Call Vicki Miller at Ext. 2373.

THE COUNSELING DEPARTMENT will be off campus Thursday, August 16 and Friday,
August 17. Full-time staff will be unavailable. Part-time staff will offer services in the Counseling and
Advising Center, and Career and Employment Services. The Testing Office will be closed. Contact: Shirlee
Ford.

For a full list department closures and modifie hours, check the web at
http://www.lanecc.edu/instadv/closes01.htm .

JOBS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

* TRIO Tutor/Mentor Coordinator/Instructional Specialist, closing 8/15

* Catering/Pantry Assistant/Foodservice Specialist, closing 8/17

* Administrative Support Specialist (.800 FTE position)/Business and Industry Services, closing 8/21

JOBS OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE
CLASSIFIED CONTRACT

* Mechanical Maintenance Worker/Facilities Management and Planning, closes 8/14

* Assessment and Testing Specialist/Counseling Department, closes 08/14

* Library Assistant (2 positions available)/Library, closes 8/15

* Degree Evaluator/Enrollment Services, closes 8/21

ADS
GRAB BAGS ARE BACK at the Bookstore. Only $1. What a deal!

FOR SALE: Kenmore Super Capacity washer, needs part, make offer. Dryer, $100. Chevy Blazer, brand
new rims, paid $400, asking $200, call for exact size. Newer small recliner chair, light colors, $50. Call
Chantell Hayson, Business and Industry Services, Ext. 2991, or 915-7456."

FOR SALE: '87 ISUZU PICKUP: $1,499, 2WD, 4-speed, 122,000 miles, silver, AM-FM, tape. Includes
canopy with boat rack. Has been very reliable, runs clean. Great for around town, hauling, camping. Call
David Shellabarger (Math) 343-5682."

WE NEED HOMES. We are two short-haired tortoise shell colored kitties. We are friendly, playful and
boxed trained. Our mama says we will be good mousers and that we are affectionate, just like her. We will



make great pets. If you can give either of us a home, let Nancy Rogers know. You can reach her at Ext.
2611. Purr, purr.’

CUTE, COZY AND CLEAN: Two-bedroom home on quiet River Road area dead-end, available
September 1. Includes living and dining rooms, laundry room with washer and dryer, charming kitchen
with appliances, small front and back yards. Pets negotiable. $675 per month. Call Karen Irmscher, ABSE,
or Buck at 689-2094.™"

WANTED: REASONABLY PRICED 26-INCH suitcase with wheels, black color preferred. Call Laura
Tamura, President's Office, Ext. 2301."

TOWER OF POWER CUSTOM DUALCPU'S computer system, 1.0 GHz in CPUs, Windows 2000 OS,
196 MB RAM, 20 GB hard drive, 10/100 Nic, Awesome 32 MB video, 50x CD-ROM, much more. Also
willing to rebuild to meet your needs. Tower only, $1,000. Call Tony Gonzalez (Willamette CLC) for quote
at 607-5517 or gonzalezt@lanecc.edu .™

HELP EXCHANGE STUDENT SET UP HOUSE: I am attempting to help a former housemate get settled
in her first apartment. If you have a couch, living room type chair, desk, bicycle or other miscellaneous
items you were going to sell in a garage sale or give to Goodwill, please give me a call first. Thanks!
Bridget McDonagh, Personnel Services, Ext. 2847.""

NEED USED BABY JOGGER for my daughter for her paper route. She likes to run the route for training,
and a baby jogger would be perfect. If you have a used, inexpensive (relatively) baby jogger that you are no
longer using, and would be willing to sell, please contact Marge Barnhart, Women's Program, Transitions
to Success, Ext. 2137, or barnhartm@lanecc.edu or home, 343-8241. Thank you.™"

PRINTER FOR SALE. Hewlett-Packard Deskjet 500c color/bw printer for your computer. Just got a gift of
a new one, so this one (little used and in excellent condition) can be yours for only $75 Phone Demetri
Liontos at ESL/DTC Ext. 2916 or at home, 345-0207.""

NEED HOME for an orange/white tabby kitten. She is about 12 weeks old, medium length hair and golden
eyes. She is very sweet and loves to play. I'm calling her Flame. Also, two adult Persians. One female
w/upper respiratory problems, one black/white male w/an eye problem. They are very sweet and
affectionate. Call Georgia Nissen, LASR Project Office, Ext. 3261."

HOW TO USE THE DAILY. The Daily is e-mailed Tuesday mornings during summer term. The deadline
for submissions is noon Monday. E-mail submissions to Daily@lanecc.edu or fax to (541)744-3989, or
mail to The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405. Contact information is
required to run with the item. All items re edited for brevity and Assocated Press style. News items run
once, event and deadline announcement items run one to three times. Ads run three times. Ads are free and
may be placed only by employees, retirees or board members. Health and bereavement notices must be
approved by the subject, family member, or a close personal friend. Opinion pieces, political advocacy,
personal ads, and corporate ads prohibited. Questions? Contact Joan Aschim, Editor, Ext. 2591. 8/14/01




THE DAILY Tuesday, August 21, 2001

COMING UP AT LANE
For a full calendar of events at Lane, check the online college calendar at
http://206.98.102.225/L.CC/events.phtml?show=week . Contact: Therese Picado, Ext. 2060.

PEER-TO-PEER CLASSIFIED BUDGET TRAINING WORK SESSIONS

With the blessing of the Instructional Support Staff Association, a new group has formed on
campus. Peer-to-Peer is a voluntary, classified employee peer training and discussion group, specific to
budget-related topics. The group will meet monthly throughout the coming academic year. Its purpose is to
provide a forum for information gathering, information exchanges, tools/procedural comparison, and
College Operations training sessions on specific topics and budgetary updates. This group creates a space
and a place for learning. The group is open to all Lane classified administrative staff who work directly
with budget management and/or development. This is an excellent opportunity to network with both new
and seasoned staff members. It is a great place to ask questions! For further information or to be included
on the e-mail list, please contact Barbara Thorson, EFL&S, Ext. 2750.

GROUPWISE V6 UPGRADE

The e-mail system will be down all day Saturday and Sunday, September 8 and 9, for a system
upgrade to GroupWise version 6. This is a standard upgrade. This will not affect HP3000 access, network
printing and Internet browser access. The outage is necessary for system security and maintenance of
database reliability. We apologize for any inconvenience. -Ardene Toney

A FOND FAREWELL TO FLYIN' BOB

After 30 years of dedicated service, Bob Farrand, chair of Flight Technology, is retiring at the end
of this term. Everyone's invited to join the department for Bob's retirement celebration on Tuesday, August
28, from 4 to 6 p.m. at the flight center, 28175 Airport Road, south end of Eugene Airport. Light
refreshments will be served. Contact: Peggy Sherman-Hill, Ext. 4303.

CONTINUING ED INSTRUCTORS TO GIVE AUDUBON PRESENTATION

On Tuesday, September 25, long-time Continuing Education instructors Mike and Linda Forbes
will present a 40-minute multi-media slide program, "Flight," for the Lane County Audubon Society. The
show includes more than 400 images of birds from the couple's travels in the Pacific Northwest, New
Mexico and Southern Florida. The meeting begins at 7:30 p.m. at the Eugene Garden Club, 1645 High
Street, Eugene, and is open to anyone interested. - Naomi Soules

FALL WELCOME BOOTH NEEDS VOLUNTEERS

Each year, Student Activities sponsors a welcome booth for students on the first and second days
of school. Free popcorn, coffee and tea are served for students who are navigating the campus on their first
day. We are looking for volunteers to staff the booth in two-hour increments during these first two days.
The booth runs from 7 a.m. until 6 p.m. This is a great way to reach out to students, by helping with
questions and general campus information.

Fall Welcome Week is scheduled for October 3, 4 and 5, and Student Activities is currently
booking department information tables in the Cafeteria. We ask that the tables be staffed from 9 a.m. to 3
p.m. This is also a great way to reach out to students and share your services.

Please call Tina Lymath at Ext. 2336 if you can help out with the welcome booth and/or would
like to have a table during Welcome Week.

GHOST STORY ANTHOLOGY MOVING UP

"Dead on Demand, The Best of Ghost Story Weekend" will be listed on the print-on-demand
bestseller list in the Library Journal's September 15 issue for the second quarter in a row, says author
Elizabeth Engstrom. The anthology has moved up from number 10 on the list to number three. Engstrom
compiled the anthology using the best stories from the annual Ghost Story Weekend short story writing



workshop offered through Continuing Education and held at Siltcoos Station. Additional authors are Sandra
Aikman, Alan M. Clark, Christina Lay, Dianna Rodgers, Val Ford, Lynn Bohart, Kelly Rudd, Cindy
Foster, Kathryn Mattingly, Dixie Gaede, Pamela Jean Herber, Denise M. Bruchman, Bill Odell, Tobin
Blake, Susan Palmer, Bill Smee, Millen Myrmo, Maggie Morgan Doran, and Banjo Bandolas. For more
information on the book, check the web at http://www.tripletreepub.com/deadon.htm . - Joan Aschim

GOODBYE FROM DENISE AMBROSIO

Tuesday, August 14 was my last day with Lane, but [ wanted to make sure to say goodbye to all
my friends and co-workers at main campus. I enjoyed working with you and appreciate all the help you
have given me in the past eight years-you made my job a lot easier! I always felt very lucky to have a
network of such talented and knowledgeable people to rely on. I wish you all the best life has to offer. -
Denice Ambrosio, LCC at Florence, dambrosio.97439@yahoo.com

A FAIR THANKS

A big thank you to the people who so generously donated their free time to volunteer at the LCC
booth at the Lane County Fair this past week. I could not have done it without you!
The Women's Center staff: Glenda, Jill, Rose, River, Rhonda and Sharon; Barbara Delansky, Student
Activities; Debbie Puzio, ASLCC Senator; Reba Morrison, Disability Services; Teri Sullivan, Disability
Services; Kris Fox, KLCC; Walt Fox, KLCC; Frank Merrill, Native American Program; Angie Mitchell,
Student Activities; Shawnie Morris, Student Activities; Joyce Godels, Family and Health Careers; Kay
King, Family and Health Careers
Jane Russell, Family and Health Careers; Bette Dorris, Legal Secretary/ASLCC Legal Services
Gary Wood, Phi Theta Kappa; Susan Tatar, Facilities/Bond facilitator; Ada Davis, Downtown Center;
Sandy Ing-Weise, Student Health; Stacey Kiser, Science; Vangie Smith, Downtown Center; Gee
McKeegan, Culinary Student; Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement; Daniel Moret, Institutional
Advancement; Robin Havens, Facilities/Telephone Operator; Helen Garrett, Enrollment Services; Karen
Dickey, High School, Community Relations; Debbie Roach, Campus Public Safety; Bob Vogel,
Electronics; Belva Jones, Computer Lab; Lloyd Rain, Purchasing; Rosemary Busby, Business
Development Center; Mary Messal, Business Development Center; Dara Knibbs, Disablility Services;
Aaron Lymath, Student Activities; Dean Sherman, LCC at Florence; Cindy Sherman, LCC at Florence;
Linda Allen, Financial Aid; Bill Del Gaudio, Social Science; Miriam Jordan, Office of Instruction; Carol
Green, Thwing Havens, Computer Services; James Garcia, Affirmative Action; Penny Brown, Downtown
Center; Lori Steger, Institutional Advancement; Sharon Braaten, Women's Center; Lois Frichtl, LCC at
Cottage Grove; Laurel Henry, Training and Development; Ed Robinson, Office of Instruction; Debra Mc
Neil, Student; Sue Norton, Lane Family Connections; Andy Mc Clure, Facilities; Shelly Turner, Facilities;
Mike Ruiz, Facilities; Eugene Air Products; AT&T Wireless; Lane County Fairgrounds; and all those
departments who donated brochures and and information to give to fairgoers. See you next year! - Tina
Lymath, Student Activities

DAILY GETTING READY FOR FALL

The Daily returns to a full-time schedule on September 17. Deadline is always noon of the day
before publication, unless otherwise announced. See the last item of every issue for more information. -
Joan Aschim

CLOSURES

The Business Education Center at the downtown campus will be closed from August 20 through
September 3. If assistance is needed during this time, please call Kirsa Whedon in Business Technologies
at Ext. 2535; or Ross Jackson, Community Learning Centers, at Ext. 2907. For a full list department
closures and modified hours, check the web at http://www.lanecc.edu/instadv/closes01.htm .

JOBS OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE
CLASSIFIED CONTRACT

* Degree Evaluator/Enrollment Services, closing 08/21

* Laundry Worker, closing 8/27

* Instructional Specialist/Advanced Technology Division, closing 8/27



JOBS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
* Administrative Support Specialist (.800 FTE position)/Business and Industry Services, closing 8/21
* Library Assistant, closing 8/30

ADS

LOST AND FOUND AT THE FAIR: Somebody left a toss-away camera and a pair of black sandals in the
LCC booth at the Lane County Fair. To reclaim them, contact Tina Lymath in Student Activities at Ext.
2336.

FOR SALE: 1993 RED JEEP CHEROKEE Country 4WD, electric windows and locks, one owner since
1994, lots of miles, $2,950 OBO; 1980 full size Bronco 4WD mud buggy with five full size Super
Swamper tires, $1,500 OBO; 1930s waterfall bedroom set--headboard and footboard with rails, two night
stands and a five-drawer dresser, $300. Contact Lori Steger, [A, Ext. 2312.

FOR SALE: ACURA, 1990 four-door Integra LS, manual, 93,000 miles, well maintained, have records.
$5,000. Christina Newman, ABSE, Ext. 3162, home 484-6695.

FOR SALE: '88 Ford Festiva, two-door hatchback; AM/FM cassette; mag wheels, five speed on the floor.
Excellent student or commuter car; great gas mileage; good condition, runs well. $1,275 OBO. Call Gabby
or Joyce Garibay (F&HC, Ext. 2632) 686-0867.

FOR SALE: Two Portable HEPA air cleaners: Honeywell Enviracaire Model 13350, three speed, originally
$170, asking $85 or best offer; Kenmore HEPA Whisper Flow Model 437.83251, originally $140 asking
$70 or best offer. Call Ext. 2313 or 484-6378. Linda Simmons, President's Office.

WANTED: STUDIO APARTMENT /private room in early September for 20-year-old stepson who is an
LCC student, responsible non-smoker working his way through college. Looking for $300-$375 rent per
month. Call Rick Venturi, Specialized Employment Services, Ext. 2101 or 484-6024.

FOR SALE: GIRLS' CLOTHING to fit 11-12 year olds. Gap, Arizona and American Girl brand jeans, tops,
sweaters, shorts and more. Take both shopping bags full for $40. Call Gail Baker, Science Division, Ext.
2085, or home, 344-8377.

DEEP FREEZER FOR SALE: Perfect for storing your harvest produce! Fourteen-cubic-foot white
Tappan (Frigidaire) upright deep freezer, six years old, 28.5 inches deep by 28 inches wide by 59 inches
high. Textured steel door and cabinet. Lock and key included. Highly energy efficient. Ten-year
manufacturer's warranty. In perfect working, very clean condition. Original manuals included. $250. U-
pick up or we can help out with delivery in Eugene-Springfield area. Call 736-0993 or e-mail
almank@lanecc.edu . Karen Alman, Media Arts & Technology, Ext. 3260.

LABOR DAY GETAWAY: Try Sunriver for a fun last fling before school starts. There are still dates
available in September for my cabin including Labor Day weekend. Sleeps four, includes bikes, barbecue,
and all the ingredients for a great vacation. $85/night. Call Ginny Reich, 686-8188. EFL&S (retired).

FOR SALE: Kenmore Super Capacity washer, needs part, make offer. Dryer, $100. Chevy Blazer, brand
new rims, paid $400, asking $200, call for exact size. Newer small recliner chair, light colors, $50. Call
Chantell Hayson, Business and Industry Services, Ext. 2991, or 915-7456.™

FOR SALE: '87 ISUZU PICKUP: $1,499, 2WD, 4-speed, 122,000 miles, silver, AM-FM, tape. Includes
canopy with boat rack. Has been very reliable, runs clean. Great for around town, hauling, camping. Call
David Shellabarger (Math) 343-5682.™"

WE NEED HOMES. We are two short-haired tortoise shell colored kitties. We are friendly, playful and
boxed trained. Our mama says we will be good mousers and that we are affectionate, just like her. We will



make great pets. If you can give either of us a home, let Nancy Rogers know. You can reach her at Ext.
2611. Purr, purr.™

FOR SALE: 1999 TOYOTA CAMRY LE, 18,300 miles, under warranty, excellent condition, $16,950.
Financed at Selco Credit Union. Contact Patti Page, Senior Companion Program, 683-8043 or 912-3951."""

HOW TO USE THE DAILY. The Daily is e-mailed Tuesday mornings during summer term. The deadline
for submissions is noon Monday. E-mail submissions to Daily@lanecc.edu or fax to (541)744-3989, or
mail to The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405. Contact information is
required to run with the item. All items re edited for brevity and Associated Press style. News items run
once, event and deadline announcement items run one to three times. Ads run three times. Ads are free and
may be placed only by employees, retirees or board members. Health and bereavement notices must be
approved by the subject, family member, or a close personal friend. Opinion pieces, political advocacy,
personal ads, and business ads prohibited. Contact: Joan Aschim, Editor, Ext. 2591. 8/21/01
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COMING UP AT LANE
For a full calendar of events at Lane, check the online college calendar at
http://206.98.102.225/L.CC/events.phtml?show=week . Contact: Therese Picado, Ext. 2060.

TODAY: A FOND FAREWELL TO FLYIN' BOB

After 30 years of dedicated service, Bob Farrand, chair of Flight Technology, is retiring at the end
of this term. Everyone's invited to join the department for Bob's retirement celebration today, Tuesday,
August 28, from 4 to 6 p.m. at the flight center, 28715 Airport Road, south end of Eugene Airport. Light
refreshments will be served. Questions? Call Ext. 4303.

BOARD TO MEET FOR EXECUTIVE AND WORK SESSIONS

The Lane Community College Board of Education will meet on Wednesday, August 29, in the
Boardroom of Building 3, main campus. The meeting begins at 2 p.m. with an executive session for labor
negotiator consultations and legal counsel. A planning work session follows at 3 p.m. Contact: Tracy
Simms, Ext. 2889.

FOUNDATION BOARD WELCOMES TWO NEW MEMBERS

The Board of Trustees of the Lane Community College Foundation welcomes two new members.

Mary J. Macauley of Eugene is a business banking officer at Centennial Bank's main branch in
Eugene. She is a former University of Oregon track star and is a masters track and field competitor. She
volunteers for United Way and is a member of the Springfield Rotary Club.

Mary Jo Thomas of Eugene is retired from teaching social studies at South Eugene High School.
She has held additional teaching and administrative positions in education since 1966 and is an exam leader
for the Educational Testing Service. She has volunteered on numerous boards and committees, including
arts organizations.

Foundation officers serve three-year terms. Last year, the Foundation awarded students 293
scholarships, 6 loans, 52 grants, and 17 awards at Lane totaling $511,844. For more information, contact
Foundation Director Joe Farmer at 726-2226.

KLCC NEWS DEPARTMENT WINS FOUR NATIONAL AWARDS

KLCC 89.7 FM won four awards at the Public Radio News Directors Inc. annual convention in
San Diego on July 21:

Radio Series - First Place: "Poor Choices." Judges' comments: "An ambitious and engaging series
about welfare reform. A thorough and enlightening treatment of the topic. This series was a very well
produced and thoughtfully planned series of stories. Interviews and focus group discussions. An impressive
array of elements and voices. Good writing. Nice use of music. Very accessible, high impact series."

Daily Program - Second Place: Northwest Passage. Judges' comments: "There was a breadth of
coverage. The easy announcing style was appealing. Very tight writing. The entire show was
journalistically solid and easy to listen to."

Interview / Call In Program - Second Place: Critical Mass. Judges' comments: "High production
values and an interesting topic choice. The show developed a little too slowly. Once the show actually got
to the day's topic the program became compelling."

Interview - Second Place: "Sandy Tolan: Me and Hank." Judges' comments: "Interviewer Tripp
Sommer created a comfortable setting in which his subject's passion was allowed to flow. A nicely
structured interview. Simple and succinct; a natural conversation that was easy to listen to."

The contest covered work produced in 2000. KLCC, an NPR affiliate located on main campus in
Eugene, is judged in the Division C: Small News Staff. The news department has a full-time news director,
four part-time producer/hosts, and 12 volunteer reporters. KLCC has won major awards from PRNDI for
the past 11 years. Contact: Gayle Chisholm.

E-MAIL WILL BE DOWN FOR UPGRADE WORK



The e-mail system will be down all day Saturday and Sunday, September 8 and 9, for a system
upgrade to GroupWise version 6. This is a standard upgrade. This will notaffect HP3000 access, network
printing and Internet browser access. The outage is necessary for system security and maintenance of
database reliability. We apologize for any inconvenience. Contact: Ardene Toney.

LCCEA TO MEET
The Lane Community College Education Association will meet on Monday, September 17, from
1:30 to 5 p.m., in the main gym on main campus. Contact: Margaret Bayless.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR FALL WELCOME BOOTH

Each year, Student Activities sponsors a welcome booth for students on the first and second days
of school. Free popcorn, coffee and tea are served for students who are navigating the campus on their first
day. We are looking for volunteers to staff the booth in two-hour increments during these first two days.
The booth runs from 7 a.m. until 6 p.m. This is a great way to reach out to students, by helping with
questions and general campus information. Fall Welcome Week is scheduled for October 3, 4 and 5, and
Student Activities is currently booking department information tables in the Cafeteria. We ask that the
tables be staffed from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. This is also a great way to reach out to students and share your
services. Please call Tina Lymath at Ext. 2336 if you can help out with the welcome booth and/or would
like to have a table during Welcome Week.

CORRECTION TO THE 2001-2002 COLLEGE CATALOG

There is a misprint in the 2001-2002 college catalog on page two (Academic Calendar). Please
change the following dates under Winter Term 2002:

Martin Luther King Day, college closed, January 21 (not January 18)

Last day to receive full refund, January 18 (not January 21)

We hope this will not cause problems since the transposition of the dates involved a day that the
college is closed. If you have questions or concerns, contact Angela Miller, Ext. 2593, or Helen Garrett,
Ext. 2686.

HIRING PROCEDURE NOW ON COPPS

There is a new, comprehensive procedure on COPPS (College Online Policy and Procedure
System). See Hiring Process at http://lanecc.edu/cops/hiring.htm . Thi is an extremely important procedure
that will be very beneficial to you as you work through the hiring process. Contact: Tracy Simms.

ATTENTION PURCHASING CARD HOLDERS

The "bank" mistakenly sent renewal P-cards out to individual card holders instead of to my
attention. If you receive your new P-card directly from the bank, please bring it to and the paperwork that
came with it to College Finance, Julie Copley or me. We will activate it for you and keep the paperwork for
our files. I appreciate your cooperation; thanks. - Sue McDonald, Ext. 2613

LASR UPDATE

Last week, technical representatives from SCT were on campus, working with Lane Computer
Services staff to begin installing the Oracle database and the Banner software system on the new hardware,
which was delivered in late July. Work will continue on this part of the LASR administrative software
project this week.

The LASR office is fully functional inside the College Finance office area. James Brunner, SCT
project manager, is here full time. He and Linda DeWitt, Lane's project director, are working on project
documents and timelines.

Finance will be the first system Lane implements, with a "go live" date of July 1, 2002, for the
general ledger and accounting system. Work will begin the week of September 17 on system planning and
configuration for finance. Personnel and human resources will follow, with work beginning in late October
and a "go live" deadline of January 2003. Work on the student and financial aid systems will begin in
January, with implementation complete in time for the 2003-2004 academic year. For more information,
contact Linda DeWitt, Ext. 3006, or Georgia Nissen, Ext 3261.



JOBS OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE
CLASSIFIED CONTRACT:
* Administrative Assistant/LCC at Florence, closing 9/04

JOBS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

* Mechanical Maintenance Worker/Facilities Management and Planning, closing 8/29
* Library Assistant, closing 8/30

* Degree Evaluator/Enrollment Services, closng 9/6

ADS

TONIGHT: TWO TICKETS for sale to the Moody Blues at Cuthbert Amphitheater, Tuesday, August 28, 7
p.m., $35 each (general admission). Call or pick up from Ella Crow in the Foundation office, second floor
Building 3, Ext. 2135, or 342-8377 at home."

KATHLYNNE MOONFIRE, part-time Math office support specialist, Ext. 2098, is looking for regular,
ongoing , part-time hours (to 20) in your office for fall term. I like to organize: files, drawers, ideas;
proofing, editing, data entry, phones, brochures, signs, errands, web help, graphics. Good working
knowledge of most basic MS software, including Access. Experienced graphic artist and web designer. Jill-

of-many-trades and I don't mind dusting and cleaning. Experience in three LCC offices so far! Please call
me at home, 461-4649."

FOR SALE: 1983 VOLVO. Runs great. Blue, cassette, four-door, 121,000 miles, some rust, recently tuned
up. $700. Contact Michelle Maher (Social Science) at 684-8025 or michellemaher@hotmail.com .

CUTE, COZY AND CLEAN: Two-bedroom home on quiet River Road area dead-end, available
September 1. Includes living and dining rooms, laundry room with washer and dryer, charming kitchen
with appliances, small front and back yards. Pets negotiable. $675 per month. Call after Labor Day. Karen
Irmscher, ABSE, or Buck at 689-2094."

FREE: FOUR BEAUTIFUL DUCKS AND TWO LAYING HENS. All the ducks are hens and will make a
terrific addition to someone's extra outdoor space. Three ducks are white Peking and the fourth is brown of
unknown heritage! One laying hen is a barred rock and the other is a feisty little banty. Please call Nancy
Schwoerer (Foodservices) after 4 p.m. at 747-8507."

FOR SALE: 1973 HOLIDAY self-contained, 19-ft. travel trailer. Very clean, very good condition. $2,200
OBO. Call Mara Levin (EFL&S) at (541)964-5781 afternoons or evenings.”

LOOKING FOR A GOOD NIGHT'S SLEEP? Queen size waterbed for sale. Drawers underneath for
storage, built in bookcase. Stained, not painted finish. Bed could be used with convetional mattress also.
$75 OBO. Gibby Bridge, Lane Family Connections, Ext. 3304 or home 686-8425."

FOR SALE: TOOL BOX for pick-up. Excellent condition. Asking $50. Call Melanie Brown in Curriculum
and Scheduling at Ext. 2362."

FOR DEPARTMENTS ONLY:: Free to good home, Mac Powerbook 5300, loaded with Microsoft Word
6.01. First come, first served. Contact Vicki Colley, Bookstore, Ext. 2772, for more information.

FOR SALE: CHILDREN'S TOYS all in excellent condition. Bag of story books, puzzles (100 pieces each),
Discovery Toy dishes, pick-up sticks, and more, all for $10. Lands End backpack, $5, girls size-5 roller
blades, $3 or best offer. Contact Gail Baker (Science) at Ext. 2085 or home 344-8377.

MY SIAMESE CAT HAS DECIDED TO MOVE, needs accommodations. Two years old, neutered,
outdoor cat, only-cat preferred. Farm ideal. Good mouser. Interested? Contact Matthew Liston at the
circulation counter in the Libray, Ext. 2053 or listonm@lanecc.edu .




FOR SALE: Two dressers, matching high boy and vanity with mirror, dark wood, 40s style, has deep
drawers. $125 for both. Audrey Stribling, Distance Learning, Ext. 2368 or evenings 683-8538."

LOST AND FOUND AT THE FAIR: Somebody left a toss-away camera and a pair of black sandals in the
LCC booth at the Lane County Fair. To reclaim them, contact Tina Lymath in Student Activities at Ext.
2336."

FOR SALE: 1993 RED JEEP CHEROKEE Country 4WD, electric windows and locks, one owner since
1994, lots of miles, $2,950 OBO; 1980 full size Bronco 4WD mud buggy with five full size Super
Swamper tires, $1,500 OBO; 1930s waterfall bedroom set--headboard and footboard with rails, two night
stands and a five-drawer dresser, $300. Contact Lori Steger, IA, Ext. 2312.™"

FOR SALE: ACURA, 1990 four-door Integra LS, manual, 93,000 miles, well maintained, have records.
$5,000. Christina Newman, ABSE, Ext. 3162, home 484-6695."""

FOR SALE: '88 FORD FESTIVA, two-door hatchback; AM/FM cassette; mag wheels, five speed on the
floor. Excellent student or commuter ca; great gas mileage; good condition, runs well. $1,275 OBO. Call
Gabby or Joyce Garibay (F&HC, Ext. 2632) 686-0867.""

WANTED: STUDIO APARTMENT/private room in early September for 20-year-old stepson who is an
LCC student, responsible non-smoker working his way through college. Looking for $300-$375 rent per
month. Call Rick Venturi, Specialized Employment Services, Ext. 2101 or 484-6024.™"

FOR SALE: GIRLS' CLOTHING to fit 11-12 year olds. Gap, Arizona and American Girl brand jeans, tops,
sweaters, shorts and more. Take both shopping bags full for $40. Call Gail Baker, Science Division, Ext.
2085, or home, 344-8377.""

DEEP FREEZER FOR SALE: Perfect for storing your harvest produce! Fourteen-cubic-foot white
Tappan (Frigidaire) upright deep freezer, six years old, 28.5 inches deep by 28 inches wide by 59 inches
high. Textured steel door and cabinet. Lock and key included. Highly energy efficient. Ten-year
manufacturer's warranty. In perfect working, very clean condition. Original manuals included. $250. U-
pick up or we can help out with delivery in Eugene-Springfield area. Call 736-0993 or e-mail
almank(@lanecc.edu . Karen Alman, Media Arts, Ext. 3260."

HOW TO USE THE DAILY. The Daily is e-mailed Tuesday mornings during summer term. The deadline
for submissions is noon Monday. E-mail submissions to Daily@lanecc.edu or fax to (541)744-3989, or
mail to The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405. Contact information is
required to run with the item. All items re edited for brevity and Associated Press style. News items run
once, event and deadline announcement items run one to three times. Ads run three times. Ads are free and
may be placed only by employees, retirees or board members. Health and bereavement notices must be
approved by the subject, family member, or a close personal friend. Opinion pieces, political advocacy,
personal ads, and business ads prohibited. Contact: Joan Aschim, Editor, Ext. 2591. 8/28/01
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[The Daily inadvertently omitted the following exciting news from today’s issue. Apologies from the
editor.]

LANE STUDENTS AND STAFF TO PARTICIPATE IN OREGON AIR FAIR 2001

Students, faculty and staff from Lane’s aviation maintenance program may be rubbing elbows
with Apollo 11 lunar astronaut Buzz Aldrin at the Oregon Air Fair 2001: A Flight Odyssey, to be held
September 15 and 16 at the Linn County Fair & Expo Center in Albany. Admission is free.

Signed up to staff Lane’s booth at the fair so far are AMT student Mark Brewer, instructors Cliff
Guse and Brian McGlynn, and staff person Sonja Burdick.

Besides Aldrin, the speaker roster includes Dr. Jerry Cockrell, psychologist, humorist and airline
pilot; retired United Airlines Captain Al Haynes whose airliner experienced total hydraulic failure over
Sioux City; NASA lunar flight programmer and advisor Quentin Holmes; and FLYING Magazine regional
editor and columnist Lane Wallace.

The fair also offers aircraft displays, vendor exhibits, career seminars for pilots and want-to-be
pilots, and a hands-on youth area including flight simulators and a wind tunnel. As many a 30,000 people
have attended past fairs.

The Oregon Air Fair is sponsored by the Northwest Aviation Association. For more information,
contact Gwen Morrow at (503)292-7741 or check the web at www.oregonpilot.org/OrAirFair/OAF.htm .
Contact: Sonja Burdick, Ext. 2383.
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